NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

September 1, 2009 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Deborah Hill, Burton Bryan, Kathryn Mudgett and David Osborne, Gregg McBride arrived at 8pm.

Conservation Agent:  Abigail Hardy 

Motion:  Burton Bryan moves to accept the agenda.

Second:  Deborah Hill


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

PUBLIC HEARING

Turner’s Way, Lot 1 / SE52-881/ Partially remove knoll, 6 trees, install fence & plantings        Request for AOOC (cont.)

Applicant: Peter Princi / Representative: Brendan Sullivan, Cavanaro Consulting John Cavanaro, John Zimmer, Jack Robbie

Discussion: This is a follow-up from the last meeting to allow for discussion on modifying the landscaping at the rear of the lot.  The possibility of an on site walk to show the minimizing of the slope, as well as improved habitat, was discussed. John Zimmer (Wetland Scientist) reviewed the site pertaining to the wildlife habitat. 5 components per mass wildfire, food, shelter, migration, few large over story white pines with very little under story. There are no berry producing shrubs. Value of area was not unique. There is a mix of plantings with low bush blueberry, native pine, huckleberry, and blackberry. Buffer would remain vegetated. Trees cut down would be placed on the ground as habitat for small species. The work proposed and enhancements proposed would be an improvement to the wildlife habitat.  Deborah Hill said to word the order so that all of this would be understood. 

Motion: Deborah Hill

Second: Kathryn Mudgett

In Favor: All



Opposed:  None

42 Meadow Brook Road / SE52-931 / Septic System Repair                                                             NOI 

Applicant: Analdo Curadossi / Representative: Rick Grady @ Grady Consulting 

Discussion: This is a proposed septic system repair with septic tank and pump chamber within 100’ of BVW. Existing plan consists of a leaching field and cesspool. They will pump and fill existing septic and install new septic system. Abigail Hardy was at site yesterday and stated that the line looks good. There is some fill material at edge of driveway. She suggested that perhaps dirt and seeding could be done and asked that grass clippings be removed. She mentioned that the proposed work is in the corner opposite the wetland.

Motion: Kathryn Mudgett moved to close the hearing.

Second: Deborah Hill


In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

45 Satuit Meadow Lane / NCC# 17(09) / Sunroom Addition                                                           RDA

Applicant: Patrice Shields / Representative: Jay Gallagher, J.P. Gallagher Construction

Discussion: Abigail Hardy and Deborah Hill did a site visit. Her interpretation is that the addition is coming onto the lawn behind the house. It is approximately 70’ from wetland. This is a straightforward project. 

Motion: Deborah Hill moves to issue a negative determination.

Second: Kathryn Mudgett

In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None



LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

194 Central Street / SE52-680 / Septic Repair                                                          Cert. of Compliance

Applicant: Allan & Patricia Liciw and Kevin Grady of Grady Consulting.

Discussion:  This is a request for a certification of Compliance. Abigail Hardy handed out the approved plans, the as built plans, and  pictures for the Commission's review. This was a driveway, septic, fence and new garage project.

Abby Hardy is recommending that the Commission not approve the Certificate of Compliance. The base of driveway was permitted at 18’ wide and it is 25’ wide. Part of the requirements of the permit was a planting plan to be approved by the Agent and row of plantings along 50’ buffer. This condition hasn’t been met. The location of the fence is also changed. Deborah Hill stated that the driveway was substantially bigger. Mr. Grady said that his understanding was that when installing the driveway, due to the applicant’s large car and proximity to a busy Central Street, they needed to be able to back out and do a three point turn on the driveway. The pavement company recommended this size for safety and there was no one there to tell them about the 50’ buffer zone.

Mr. Grady said that plantings were done in the area and are a pretty good buffer. Abigail Hardy said that after the slope of driveway, there are dense areas. Abigail Hardy feels that it doesn’t fulfill the intent of the Order. David Osborne stated that it is important to adhere to original Orders. Burton Bryan said he could see the need for the larger drive, but they should have come before the Commission and requested an Amended Order first. Abigail Hardy suggested that some allowance should be made for the driveway with the part of the driveway in the 50’ buffer zone being removed. She feels that this is so far from the permitted plan. Deborah Hill suggested Mr. Grady design a pullout so that they can be safe and the Commission can get what was originally permitted. David Osborne asked to see what could be done for the turn-around. Mr. Grady asked if there is any other mitigation that can be done in place of removing the driveway. David Osborne said that some more plantings are required. Abigail Hardy said that because of time constraints, the Certificate of Compliance had to be decided tonight. Burton Bryan said that the applicant can agree to an extension of the COC. Abigail Hardy said that she would check to see if the COC could be extended.  Abigail Hardy said that upon written request of the applicant a COC shall be issued within the 21 days. Abigail Hardy said that it would be helpful for the applicant to know what is requested. David Osborne said that we could consider some compromise if it was reasonable. 

Motion: Deborah Hill makes a motion to continue with the applicants consent to 9/15/09.

Second:  Kathryn Mudgett

In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

45 Satuit Meadow Lane / NCC# 17(09) / Sunroom Addition                                 Det. of Applicability 

Applicant: Patrice Shields / Representative: Jay Gallagher, J.P. Gallagher Construction

The document was signed.

DISCUSSIONS

Commission updates relating to work with other Boards/Committees

Abigail Hardy suggested that this be a regular feature at the Commission meetings. This would improve communications amongst boards and would help the Commission members stay informed to avoid any possible conflicts.

The discussion is to be continued to 9/15/09.

Highway Barn update 

Discussion: David Osborne stated that there is a new plan. He said that this solution started with a new fence if the Commission would allow them to move the boulders. He showed the members the new plan and pointed out the existing fence. There was a line made 200’ from the brook. They would take away the hill and put the fence fairly close to the 50’ buffer zone. They had agreed to do a chain link fence about 6-8’ high. There are already planting plans that need to be brought into conformance with  the original request. They did a test to sample the material that was stored and found that it is allowable to be removed. He feels that the Commission should try to give them some idea of what needs to be done, such as remove the fill from the riverfront area. 

Abigail Hardy said that this should have a filed notice of intent.  1-remove the fill, 2-put the fence, 3-replanting. David Osborne will take Abigail Hardy to the site and update her in on what had transpired.

Available Fields for Community Supported Agriculture 

Discussion: What available field could be considered was a question from the CPC. Abigail Hardy suggested the River Street Fields (Bartlett fields), Stetson meadows – right by river, very good habitat. David Osborne said that he met with the CPC and they need at least 10 acres and parking. Abigail Hardy said that Loring farm is a great idea and a better investment in local farming to help Hornstra. Gregg McBride said that they are not talking about a CSA with Hornstra at this time. 

CPC members asked for an inventory of fields. David Osborne said that it might be helpful to facilitate the request if the size and parking situation was known. Gregg McBride said that this is actually further than what the CPC has done since this is not yet in serious discussion. Gregg McBride suggested that the Conservation Commission make a list, augment it and also seek other input. Abigail Hardy added that Allen Thompson grew sunflowers and hay at the Donovan field and he’s been diligent about this. 

Cemetery Conservation Restriction

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that they are proposing a Cemetery Conservation Restriction on conservation land and there had been a letter written that considered this inappropriate. The strategy developed was to find other land in town that could be used as Cemetery Conservation land. Abigail Hardy said that to fulfill the Natural Heritage restriction, it should be a 6-acre site. Abigail Hardy said that Natural Heritage would ultimately approve this and they feel that it is not Article 97 land. She said that there is was land put in Article 97 that eventually was  taken out of Article 97 by other towns. Abigail Hardy said that they should move to have the land mass reduced. Gregg McBride said that they would need to file a Request for Determination with the Conservation Commission. Abigail Hardy added that they can not say that there is no work within the 100’ buffer if the line hasn’t yet been approved and said that they cannot move forward until the application is received and the line is approved. They would need to hire someone to review the line. David Osborne said to tell Jim Boudreau that in order to get anything done, we need the wetlands delineated. 

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

Till Rock Lane Lot 15 / Durbin Steve Gard, Attorney and Mr. Duran, Property Owner.

Discussion: Deborah Hill and Abigail Hardy went to visit the lot. There was an application before the Commission years ago on this lot that was withdrawn. She showed the old plan with the line drawn that was not accepted. There is now a new line drawn. Mr. Gaurd stated that the original plan was from Mr. Barry. In 2007, Mr. Duran, commissioned Mr. Grady to do a wetland study and to design the septic system. Mr. Duran, in Feb. 2009, meets with the Board of Health and said he had his permit and asked if he could install the septic system. The trees were cut and wood chips were spread. They have a wetland area in the back. Mr. Duran has indicated that he is willing to do what is needed to correct this problem. In 2007 when Board of Health worked with Mr. Duran, they found a pipe from the neighbor draining on his property with a septic smell. Mr. Duran has soil sample that shows feces from the neighbors septic system. Gregg McBride said that Mr. Duran’s own consultant showed wetlands and not a buildable lot. Mr. Gaurd wanted to take the area that is not wetland and replicating wetland in that area. Abigail Hardy said that more information from the consultant about the soils would be very helpful. Mr. Duran would like to sell a lot to a builder to be developed. Gregg McBride suggested that Dr. Walter Hewittson, the consultant, get in touch with Abigail Hardy to answer her questions and submit some written information about the soils. Deborah Hill would also like to read his report. 

145 Main Street / O’Neill - “Unclaimed” Violation Notice 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy sent this out certified mail and it was never picked-up. Gregg McBride said to hire a constable for $50 to deliver the notice. 

 294 Lincoln St./Smith – Violation 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that this is a new owner. Burton Bryan said that he passed the location and said that the owner had a front loader and he said that he was moving the dirt into the back. Abigail Hardy said that what he did was spread the dirt. She will ask him to remove the dirt and repair the lawn and plantings. 

178 Old Oaken Bucket/Lampkin – Request for release of Enforcement Order 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that this is an old Enforcement Order that Mr. Lampkin would like to be released from. He had given her a receipt for the plants requested. She also had pictures of the area.  Gregg McBride said that this is a restoration of an area that was not the same area of the original order. 

Motion: Gregg McBride moved to issue a release from the enforcement order.

Second:  Deborah Hill 



In Favor: All


Opposed: None

 51 Hoop Pole Lane / Dirubbo 

Discussion: Abigail Hardy said that with regards to the wetland flags, Steve Ivas told her that the cows ate them.  Abigail Hardy said that some measurements were documented. Gregg McBride said that Bob Galvin needs to deliver the message to Mr. Dirubbo and find out if we should go back to court. Abigail Hardy will visit this week and see if any of the flags are still there. David Osborne feels that Peter Fetcher has the measurements documented and asked that Abigail Hardy contact him.  David Osborne said that his observations of the land are that there has been plenty of activity that wasn’t on the original plan. Abigail Hardy will visit and also look at new fill that was mentioned by David. Deborah Hill said that Peter Fletcher should address the old fill and the new fill and have some information in the report. Abigail Hardy said that his report would be submitted by the end of September. 

Update on price quotes for cutting vegetation at Jacob’s Farm.

Abigail Hardy said that Mr. Penniman gave a quote of $5,000 for the project. She will give him the go ahead on doing the work.

White Barn Lane

Abigail Hardy said that they are planning on filing an RDA determining whether or not there are wetland areas on the site. They are not proposing any work. Gregg McBride said to charge a certain fee per acre. 
OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills - $6.35 for electricity, Abigail Hardy invoice.

Motion: Burton Bryan moved to pay the bills as listed.

Second: Kathryn Mudgett 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion: Kathryn Mudgett moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:29 pm.

Second: Burton Bryan

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on September 21, 2010.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman

Norwell Conservation Committee Meeting

September 1, 2009

Prepared by:  Debra Kruk


